## **Highway Report**

## 11/19/2024

We have been busy getting our trucks harnessed up and serviced for the winter season. All trucks and equipment are in good shape and ready for winter. We have also been cutting brush and several hazard-dead trees. All the wood has been blocked up and ready to split for the Town Barn, about 25 cords.

We have hired Kyle Gravit to replace Ryan Miller at the Highway Department. Kyle has a Class A CDL and has several years of experience plowing snow.

We have a phone call meeting with FEMA tomorrow for the first step of the process of the August storm. We are also progressing on the damage to the Pit Bridge from the July storm. The Engineer should have the report by next week to submit to FEMA.

I would like to thank the men for another safe and productive month.

I have submitted all the paperwork for the CHIPS reimbursement. We should receive a check for \$307,197.95 on December 18, 2024.

Highway Superintendent Richard Meilleur